Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 584 June 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 11th May 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Elaine Nelson, Martin Dodd and Sally Downing.

Councillor Douglas Wooles was re-elected as Chairman and Councillor Penny Bean as Vice Chairman to serve for the year 2018/2019.

Planning Applications for consideration – No new planning applications received.

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals – No planning decisions or appeals received.

Polite Notice to Dog Walkers

The Parish Council would like to politely remind dog walkers to keep their dogs under close control when near livestock.

Polite Notice - Cutting back of Hedges

The Parish Council would politely like to request that residents cut back their hedges sufficiently and not allow them to encroach on footpaths. Overhanging hedges reduce the width of the footpath and subsequently make it difficult for people with pushchairs and those with mobility scooters.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 8th June 2018 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

It was a glorious day for our trip to Potteric Carr, the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust reserve near Doncaster. In spite of being surrounded by busy roads the site is a haven of wildlife: birds, (including a bittern this season) butterflies, insects and small mammals along with a rich and diverse mix of wild flowers. Definitely well worth more than one visit.

Our next trip is on Sunday June 10th to Great Wood at Flaxton. This is an early morning visit to these woods, to listen to the dawn chorus. Those wishing to come should meet at the wood itself or at The Highwayman Pub car park no later than 6.15am. The walk will be around two hours and anyone in need of directions should ring Dave on 878672.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

We told you last month what a worthwhile time you could spend playing bowls. Well, SHBC is currently TOP of the league after the first two matches of the season. You could, like a few others, come along for the first time and try out bowling among a friendly crowd who will help you to quickly become a bowler.

Come along any Monday about ten minutes to 2pm and we'll help you with equipment.

Sheriff Hutton Lad Set to Play International Rugby

Proud parents and grandparents are pleased to announce that Iain Oakley has been selected to represent Scotland Under 19s at the upcoming Rugby League European Championships in Serbia, August 2018. Iain is currently signed at Wakefield Trinity Academy on a two-year contract whilst studying at Wakefield College. His dedication to this career path is shown by his hectic schedule of getting up at 5am to attend training, college and more training before returning home approx. 8pm. Iain is currently fundraising to attend the European Championships due to the lack of funding in Scotland for Rugby League. If you would like more information or would like to support him via donations or sponsorship, please visit his Just Give page below: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/iain-oakley

Taiko Drumming Open Day!

On Sunday June 10th at 3:00 – 4:00 pm we are hosting a taiko drumming "open day" and we'd love everyone to come along – there will be a short performance and some taster sessions, accompanied by refreshments. Free entry! All welcome!

Taiko: Your 5 a day for health and wellbeing!

Recently, the residents of Sheriff Hutton may have noticed the sounds of drumming coming from the village hall and wondered what's going on.

Taiko drumming originated in Japan – it is played on big drums with thick sticks and is quite physical – involving big arm movements and dynamic choreography. Although Japanese in origin, since the 1950s it has been spreading round the world, finally arriving in Sheriff Hutton in 2018!

Taiko isn't just drumming: it is a fun, creative and collaborative activity, suitable for all ages, it encourages both physical and mental activity, as well as being a great way to make friends and meet new people. In fact, it ticks all the boxes of the NHS's recommended "5 steps to wellbeing":

Connect – make friends

Be active – hit those drums!

Keep learning - new rhythms, new techniques

Give to others – you can't play alone, taiko is a team sport

Be mindful – focus on drumming and forget your worries

(source: "NHS choices" website)

Interested? Would you like to have a go? Please come along on June 10th!

Who are we?

Kaminari UK Taiko Drummers regularly perform across the Yorkshire region, at festivals, charity events, Japan-related events and more. www.kaminari-uk.com/

Tengu School of Taiko is the teaching side of the group, so if you would like to take up this amazing, fun hobby please get in touch with Tengu. www.tengutaiko.com

We currently practise at Sheriff Hutton village hall and would like to put something back into the local community for allowing us to use this fantastic facility.

(Source: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/stress-anxiety-depression/improve-mental-wellbeing/)

Village Ramble

This month's Village Ramble will be on **Thursday, June 28th**. If you've not been before, come along and join out friendly little group of wanderers for a scenic walk and some social chit chat around Easingwold. Starting in the Market Place we head off through Millfield Park, then a short climb up Claypenny Hill to enjoy the breath-taking views all the way to Wensleydale, York Minster, Otley and Leeds. We then head eastwards towards Crayke and back in a circular route to where we started. All in all about 4 miles, followed by a pub lunch in the town. Meet at the Village Hall car park by 9.30am. If you do not have your own transport, lifts can be provided.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

April Village News - Whoops my profuse apologies to Roy Thompson and Augustus Northmore Pugin for mistakenly naming him Archibald.

Thank you to everyone who attended our Annual General Meeting: a committee was voted in led by Chairperson John Hendry. Beryl Haigh will continue as Treasurer but would really like to pass it on after 5 years, if anyone is interested in getting involved in the History group please ring Beryl 878363 for further details. We welcomed new members to the group.

John Hendry and Hugh Ainsley continued the evening in conversation **People in our Landscape** in their own unique, relaxed style they took us on a humorous, fact finding journey through the Forest of Galtres with tales of the Royal hunting lodge, encounters with the Forest ghost, the limited rights of the villagers in the forest to the history of Crow Cottage and the part Lionel Lascelles played in the preservation of it. The story of Ann Dobson completed the evening. Ann was a formidable woman who, left widowed and expectant with two children aged 1 and 2 years, efficiently ran Westfield Farm; later buying 3 other properties and building herself an empire, what a woman!! Sue May (nee Dobson) gave further details about her relative. Thank you to John & Hugh for a very interesting evening.

Diary date: Tuesday June 26th 7pm Meet at St Helens Church Roy Thompson will present treasures within the church which include donations from families whose loved ones are buried there from stained glass windows, furniture and war memorial tablets. Neil Hodges will be reviewing his research of local names which appear on the war memorials relating the stories of those who went to war from Sheriff many of them buried or recorded in cemeteries across Europe. A tour of the monuments will conclude the evening. Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshments

Archive research - Monday sessions are being changed if you have any donations for the archives or items for scanning contact peterbrown222.brown@btinternet.com or meg.ashbridge@hotmail.co.uk for further details.

Have You Noticed...? How untidy our beautiful village looks on Recycling Collection Days? Approaching the council workers last week about the loose plastic bottles, cans and cardboard they were very sympathetic and showed us the nets that are available to cover your boxes with to prevent wind blowing items about. Not sure why the council don't hand them out as a matter of course but you only have to ring Ryedale District Council 01653 600666 and they will provide you with one! Also available are black plastic lids to cover the glass box.

Council workers did say it would help if residents could please take greater care and not place boxes at an angle where they are likely to topple over.

Thanks to all residents who are often seen picking up neighbours recycling!

Gardening Club

The Gardening Club is organising two events in June. On Saturday 9th June we are having a plant sale from 10am until 12noon at 15 Castle Side, when there will a variety of interesting plants to fill those gaps in your beds at amazingly affordable prices. There will also be refreshments available. Later in the month, on Wednesday 20th June we have organised a coach trip to Cumbria, departing the Village Hall car park at 8.30am. This is largely to see a fantastic garden at Dalemain, just over the border, which has been very well restored during the last few decades. The garden surrounds an historic house, which one can also view along with the original kitchens, which serve mouth-watering food. We intend to break the journey home by visiting a lovely garden in Appleby. There are still places in the coach if anyone else would like to come. Please contact Jane Burnett on 878143 or anyone else in the gardening club.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

On 2nd May, at the Annual Parish Assembly, John Pratt chaired his last meeting as Chairman of Lillings Ambo Parish Council. John had been Chairman since May 1977 and previously Vice-chairman from November 1975. He has been a keen, dedicated Councillor helping to ensure that Parish matters have been properly represented at Ryedale County Council, including many local planning and highways issues. Throughout his chairmanship he has brought a professional approach to the meetings. John will continue as a Parish Councillor.

Parish Councillors are:

Helen Loynes (Chairman), Ralph Magee (Vice-chairman), John Pratt, Robin Barker, and Paul Wreglesworth.

Clerk: Annette Bailey

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

League Tennis. The matches continue through June. A weekly list of fixtures is on display at the courts.

Team Tennis. The Hovingham League teams have made a good start to their season with the Mixed team top of the Division 3 table. The York League teams have had close games but are still looking for their first wins...

Social Tennis Club Nights in June will be on June 5th and June 19th from 6.30pm with Social Tennis on Wednesday June 27th from 10.30am.

Ladies sessions continue on Wednesday mornings from 10.30am

Membership is going well with most subscriptions paid. If you haven't paid your 2018 sub please do so, the courts are for Members Only. Contact Tim on t.m.dryland@gmail.com for details of the subs and how to pay.

Safeguarding. The Committee have been working hard to put in place a safeguarding policy as recommended by the LTA. The policy is now complete and a summary is on display outside the pavilion with the full copy of the policy inside the pavilion and also available to view on line. The Club's Welfare Officer is Jill Hodges and any issue or concerns about safeguarding should be addressed to her on iill.hodges57@btinternet.com

Junior Tennis. Junior Club Night continues on a Friday evening from 6.30 to 7.30pm.

Junior Coaching. For 6 to 11 year juniors. Rob will be running sessions on a Thursday afternoon from 5.15 to 6.15pm. The dates are June 7th, 21st 28th July 19th, July 26th. The Sunday sessions are to be arranged. The Junior Sub is £20.00.Many thanks to the Sheriff Hutton Charities who are subsidizing the sessions.

British Tennis Members. Remember to register as a BTM with the LTA for lots of tennis news and the chance to win Wimbledon tickets in next year's club ballot. Juniors11 and over can also register. Go to the LTA website and follow the links using this club as your place to play.

Details of all the above and enquiries about joining are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, June 7**th during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

It's been a disjointed start to the season due to the adverse spring weather with a number of games being rescheduled. However, the season is now underway for both teams with the 1st XI making a solid start.

The results up to the 12th May and individual performances are listed below:

28th April

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Stillington. Stillington 164-7 (Ian Bews 3-35); Sheriff Hutton 120-8 (Andy Frank 48, Matt Maltby 25)

5th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 10 wkts. Tadcaster Magnet II 57 all out (Ian Bews 3-4, Matt Maltby 3-4); Sheriff Hutton 58-0 (Dave Hull 26 no)

9th May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 21 runs. Sheriff Hutton 114 all out; Crayke 93 all out

12th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Knaresborough 2nd XI. Sheriff Hutton 197-6 (Matty Prosser 67, Andy Frank 48 not out); Knaresborough 147-7 (Matt Maltby 4-36)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 8 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 143 all out (Peter Bartlett 48); Copmanthorpe 2nd XI 145-2

All League games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Notice

Peter R Bean has moved to his new address Prospect House North Garth Lane Sheriff Hutton York YO60 6SF

tel: 01347 879107 Mobile: 07836 623 188

A date for your diary.

A Jorvik Festival Event
Saturday 30th June 2018
Come and enjoy a
BBQ and Folk Music Concert
At St Helen's – the Parish Church.
BBQ from 6pm to 7.15pm
Concert from 7.15pm to approx. 9.30pm

The musicians – the Drummers – led the carol singing at the Village Christmas Celebration and will also include other musicians who also regularly entertain at Festivals and Folk venues across the North of England.

Tickets will be available from Neil Hodges 01347 878595, Roy Thompson 01347 878644 and John Oakley 01347 878754.

Tickets cost £6.00 for the BBQ and the concert, and £3.00 for just the concert.

There will be a cash bar available for the whole evening.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JUNE

Please note these times are subject to change - please check with individual churches.

Sheriff Hutton	3rd	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist - Marton
	10th	10am	Morning Worship		
	17th	10.30am	Benefice Celebration – Sheriff Hutton	6pm	Celtic Evensong - Marton
	24th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	10th	11.15am	m Shortened Matins		
	17th	10.30am	Benefice Celebration – Sheriff Hutton		
	24th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)		
Marton	3rd			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	17th		Benefice Celebration – Sheriff Hutton	6pm	Celtic Evensong

EVENTS

June 23rd	Mid-Summer's Breakfast — 8.30-10.30 in Jubilee House, West End. Tickets [for catering purposes] from John Oakley, Old School House. 878754 No charge but donations welcome
June 30th	BBQ & Folk Concert - BBQ from 6-7.15pm. Concert from 7.15-9pm approx. Tickets from Neil Hodges 01347 878595; Roy Thompson 01347 878644; John Oakley 01347 878754. £6 for BBQ & Concert £3 for concert only. Cash Bar.

A couple of weeks ago were two important national events. The big question is: did you watch the football or the Royal Wedding? I wonder how many people watched the wedding on the television because they wanted to watch an historic event in the life of the nation, to show support for the royal couple, or maybe because they wanted to see the dress! In some places people hung banners out of windows and joined street parties, all wanting join Harry and Megan's big day and be part of royalty in some way. Some people travelled to London, even camping out over-night, just get a glimpse of the couple.

As Christians, we worship God as King and creator of the world. He is a wonderful God, but he is also accessible to each one of us. We don't have to watch behind a screen or queue for days to come to him and only catch a glimpse. He is always there for us and wants to be part of our lives. That is definitely something to celebrate.

Badapple Theatre Night

The Amy Johnson theatre night was very well attended and the Friends of the Village Hall are pleased to be able to report that the event raised £267 for village hall funds.

The Methodist Church

In each of the four Sundays in June our services will have a chapter of the book of Jonah as the basis for worship. There are only 4 chapters in the book of Jonah and everyone knows he was swallowed by a whale but why? This happened at the end of chapter 1, so what is in the next three chapters? On the Wednesday after the Sunday we will also have a discussion on the service at 11.15 a.m. after Drop In. You will be most welcome to share in any of the Sunday/Wednesday meetings, don't be a Jonah, come and see.

PREACHERS at the June Sunday Services.

3rd. 10.30 a.m. Mr David Marwood - Jonah part 1
10th. 10.30 a.m. Mr Stephen Spain - Jonah part 2
17th. 10.30 a.m. Revd Vivian Firth - Jonah part 3

24th. 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion - Jonah part 4 (Communion)

Additional Activities

Wednesdays 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

11.15 a.m. Discussion on the Book of Jonah service of previous Sunday.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Jeff Andrews was our speaker on the 9th May. Jeff talked about his life, starting out with his mate Danny. He regaled us about his various jobs from moving giraffes and elephants for a circus to doing a milk round to finally setting up his removal business which took him all over the world. Jeff had everyone laughing about his antics in his various businesses. All the members and visitors wanted him to continue.

The next meeting is on the 13th June and it is a welcome return of Kath and Clive Richardson. The talk is titled "Lest We Forget" they will give an insight into some of the more unusual aspects of the First World War which will inspire, intrigue and even raise a smile.

We have spaces on our trip to Tennants Auction Room in Leyburn on Wednesday August 15th. If anyone wishes to go the cost of the trip is £40 to include the bus, morning coffee upon arrival, 2 course lunch, a tour round the auction centre then afternoon tea with a scone. If anyone wishes to go on this trip just let me know.

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

Updates on the WW1 Centenary weekend

We had a very interesting first meeting with representatives from the History Group, primary school, both churches, and Parish Council. There were lots of ideas - details of which will be found in the next Village News at the beginning of July but I wanted to mention a few now. We'd like there to be a display of WW1 pictures, artefacts, memories, photos, biographies on Saturday, 10th November in the Village Hall. There will also be a concert from the Drummers, date still to be confirmed, with WW1 songs. It was also suggested that there should be a knitted red poppy chain around the grass area in the Square and that various groups might like to contribute the knitted poppies. Barbara Grinham on 878476 has copies of the pattern and she is happy to be a collecting point for completed poppies. As mentioned, more details next month. If anyone has any thoughts or suggestions for the WW1 weekend then please do contact me - Jill Hodges at jill.hodges57@btinternet.com or 878595.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays June 8**th and 22nd.

Message from the Jumblies

Pat, Linda, Joan and I are still on Cloud 9 following our trip to London. What an absolutely fabulous time we had. The Buckingham Palace Garden Party was an experience we will remember and treasure forever. The Queen looked stunning, the sun shone in a cloudless sky and everyone was in good spirits. We all enjoyed looking at the fabulous fashions and beautiful millinery creations and chatting to other guests and finding out where they came from and why they had been invited. Everyone we talked to were fascinated about our Jumble Sales. We seem to have laughed from the moment we met on the Monday to the time we came home late on the Wednesday and we are still smiling when we remember everything we saw and did. We seemed to have done such a lot in the time we had. Pat and I were even interviewed by Mexico Television about our views on the Royal Family and why they are such a popular attraction for foreign visitors.

Now our glad rags have been put away for the moment and we must concentrate on the job in hand.

The sun shone brightly for our April Jumble sale so we were able to have stalls outside which was a such a treat. It was a lovely atmosphere with Jumblies and the volunteers from Ryedale Leisure Group working as one big team. The total raised was £1644 and the volunteers were overjoyed. Every year they worry if they will be able to continue to provide the leisure group facilities for people with learning disabilities, as every penny needed has to be fund-raised for; so the amount raised gave their coffers a good boost and will enable them to keep going. Thank you so much to everyone who supported us with donations of jumble, cakes and prizes.

Despite our May jumble Sale being on the same day as the Royal Wedding and Cup Final we had another tremendously successful day. Again the weather was brilliant and we had plenty of jumble. Sally Hemingway and her friends had worked so hard collecting jumble and baking cakes. Whilst we did not have as many customers as normal the people who came spent well and we raised £2,034 for Alzheimers Research. Thank you to everyone who contributed to the sale in whatever way. This brings our running total this year to £10,010.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 23rd June at 2pm in the Village Hall, raising money for York Blind and Partially Sighted. As usual donations of clothes, toys, books, shoes, household linen and bric-a-brac will be very much appreciated and can be brought to the Hall between 8.30 and 11.30 on the morning of the sale. If the weather is fine we will be able to have stalls outside but if wet we will obviously not have as much space so please bring your jumble as early as possible. If you are not able to bring it on the morning, please contact either Pat Cooper on 878677 or me on 878392 when we will try to make alternative arrangements.

We will be holding our Summer Coffee Morning on Saturday 7th July at Midway Main Street between 10am and 12noon so watch out for further details in the July News. We will then be taking a break until September.

Many thanks for your continuing support, without it we would not be able to raise the amounts we do for so many worthy causes.

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies – Turning Cast Offs into Cash

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Once again, we are fully engaged in our Summer Term activities! Neville Class have completed an amazing topic about castles and they enjoyed a wonderful trip to explore our very own one in Sheriff! The Year 6 children have worked tirelessly to participate successfully in their final assessments and some have just enjoyed a fantastic trip to Sweden.

We are now preparing for the end of the school year with lots of events such as the annual scarecrow trail on Sunday 1st July and the fun (although often competitive) sports day on Friday 13th July!

We are still looking for someone who would be interested in working at school for a few hours each week (2 days) with our Castle Club, after school from 3.30pm – 5.30pm. Please get in touch with Sally Bellwood, our school administrator, if you are interested. Tel: 878441.

We continue to welcome many people from the village who help in school; listening to reading or joining in with school activities. If you would like to help or just pop in for a visit we would love to hear from you!

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org

Sheriff Hutton PTFA's Scarecrow Trail 1st July 2018.

On the 1st July it's the PTFA's 13th Annual Scarecrow Trail. Once again, the village will be dotted all over with a fantastic range of scarecrow creations made by local families and residents.

The trail around the village starts from the school playground where maps and light refreshments will be on sale from 10.30am. From 12 noon the school will also be a hive of activity with stalls, games, face painting, hotdogs and lots of family fun activities.

Got a fun idea for a scarecrow? - Everyone can join in!

Whether you have a connection to the school or are just feeling creative, EVERYONE in the village is very welcome to enter a scarecrow for the trail. The top three scarecrows voted the best win prizes! Entry forms (to get your scarecrow on the trail map) are available to pick up from the post office, the school office or by calling Gill on 01347 878517.

The trail winners and awards for the scarecrows will be announced at 3pm.

Come along and join in the fun!

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends -200 Club

May's £25 prize winners were 102, 140, 141, 143 and 241. The **June**, (not May as reported in last month's News), draw will include the half-yearly prizes of one each of £150 and £100, and four of £50.

Playgroup

Playgroup will be holding our annual AGM on 13th June at 8pm at The Highwayman.

We are a friendly and welcoming committee. We need our parents and wider community to help support the running of Playgroup: we hold 6/8 meetings per year and other than that we are generally only asking for support at fundraising events. Please come along on the night if you are interested in joining the committee.

As my youngest child will be starting school in September I plan to resign as Chairperson so we will be looking for someone to take over this role from the AGM. Please contact me for more information, mollywalford@hotmail.com or 878127, I am happy to help and support the new Chair in their role. Playgroup cannot run without a Chairperson, Treasurer or Secretary so it is crucial that a replacement is found. No specific experience is required nor is having a child in Playgroup.

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.vorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants,
Produce & Honey
Christmas Wreaths made to order
Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times :

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am
 Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

> Tel : 01904 468 220 Mobile : 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion

Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington **Tel:** 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats

at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



Pilates, Circuits Swimming with Linzi

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi



Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 – 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

*Flaxton Forge*Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator

Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Eintaut: Tom Heys: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley
Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions
Conversions
Renovation
New Build
Conservatories
Driveways
Repairs

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services - York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....
We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173 Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

2 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details				
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall			
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School		·	

Additional Activities in June

/ talifornal / toti / titoo iii oalio				
_	12.30pm	Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
7 th	9.30 – 11.30am Health Visitor in the Village Hall			
8 th	10.00 – 12noon	0.00 – 12noon Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park		
	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall		
	10.00 – 12.00 noon	Plant sale for Gardening Club at 15 Castle Side		
10 th	6.15am	Field Naturalists visit to Great Wood meet Highwayman car park		
	3.00 – 4.00pm	Taiko drummers open afternoon in the Village Hall		
13 th	7.30pm	Ladies Group Lest We forget in the Village Hall		
	8.00pm	Playgroup AGM at The Highwayman		
	8.30am	Gardening Club trip meet at Village Hall car park		
	10.00 – 12noon	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park		
23 rd	8.30 – 10.30am	Mid-Summer's Breakfast at Jubilee House in aid of Church		
	2.00pm	Jumblies sale for York Blind and partially sighted in the Village Hall		
_	7.00pm	History group Church Treasures at St Helens Church		
	9.30pm	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park		
30 th	6.00 – 7.15pm	BBQ at St Helens Church followed by Folk Concert		
	7.15 – 9.00pm app.	Folk Concert at St Helens Church		
	26 th	7 th 9.30 - 11.30am 8 th 10.00 - 12noon 7.30pm 7.30pm 9 th 10.00 - 12.00 noon 10 th 6.15am 3.00 - 4.00pm 13 th 7.30pm 8.00pm 20 th 8.30am 22 nd 10.00 - 12noon 23 rd 8.30 - 10.30am 2.00pm 26 th 7.00pm 28 th 9.30pm 30 th 6.00 - 7.15pm		

Dates to Note

July	1 st	10.30am - 3.00pm	PTFA Scarecrow Trail starts at the Primary School
	7 th	10.00 – 12 noon	Summer Coffee Morning at Midway Main Street
	9 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
Aug	10 th - 12 th		Open Art Studios at Neslyn and Laburnam Cottage, West End
	15 th		Ladies group trip to Tennants Auctions in Leyburn
	18 th - 19 th		Open Art Studios at Neslyn and Laburnam Cottage, West End
Nov	5 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
	10 th		World War I centenary display in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the July Village News should reach the Editors by no later than June 18th